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CALENDAR 2018 
Dates to remember... 
 

TERM 1 DATES: Wednesday 31 January ς 
Thursday 29 March 
 
 

LABOR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY: 
Monday 12 March 
 

SCHOOL LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE: 
(School Captains) 
Wednesday 14 March 
 

GLENGOLLAN EXCURSION: 
Grades 3/4R and 3/4D 
Thursday 15 March 
 

/[!{{whha I9[t9wΩ{ /h¦w{9Υ όtŀǊǘ нύ 
Thursday 15 March 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL: 
Ψ.¦[[¸LbD ς bh ²!¸ΗΩ 5!¸ 
Friday 16 March 
 

REGIONAL SWIMMING: 
(Selected students) 
Friday 16 March 
 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY: 
Friday 23 March 
 

EGGSTRAVAGANZA FAMILY FUN DAY: 
Sunday March 25, 11am-4pm 
Tickets at trybooking.com 
 
 

END OF TERM 1: 
Thursday 29 March 
DISMISSAL AT 2.30pm 
 
 
 

TERM 2 STARTS: 
Monday 16 April 

Thursday 08 March 2018 
Newsletter number 04 

Excellence:  
High expectations of the whole school 

community 

Respect: 
For self and others 

Resilience: 
Engaging in challenges and learning from 

mistakes 

Integrity: 
Choosing a course of action that contributes to 

the greater good 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

PRINCIPALõS CORNER 
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PRINCIPALõS CORNER (continued from page 1 )  

 

Staffing 
Mrs Mirren Alenson has been on long service leave this term.  
Mirren has announced that she will be retiring at the beginning 
of term 2.  Mirren has worked at Ferntree Gully North for a long 
period of time and has contributed enormously to the lives of our 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  {ŀƳ 5Ω!ǊƎŜƴƛƻ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘŜ 
for the remainder of 2018.  We will of course be organising a farewell for Mirren and we wish her all the best for 
her retirement. 
 
We have conducted a process for a teacher for 3/4D and Nicole Snelleksz will take over the class in term 2.  Nicole 
has been teaching at Canterbury Primary School and is very excited to be joining our staff next term. Julie Denman 
has done an outstanding job and we thank her for her service. The students of 3/4D have settled in beautifully and 
done some great learning in term 1.  She is leaving us to pursue some of her retirement travel dreams.  We wish 
her well and will organise her farewell. 
 
Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Our interviews were held yesterday.  Thank you to our students for setting some great goals for their learning and 
parents for coming along and sharing the learning journey.  If you missed your slot please contact your class teacher 
so you can make an alternative time.  These meetings are vital to the home-ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
learning. 
 
Working Bee 
Thank you to those families who attended our working bee on the 25th.  The school was spick and span afterwards 
and it was great to see people working together.  We even had our new business manager Skye Thornton here 
working with me in the office that day.   
 
School Photos 
School photos will be taken on Friday 23rd March.  A timetable will come out on the 
Facebook page on the morning of the photos so that if you need to organise your child to 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊŀŘŜΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜΦ  Please note that all children will 
need their clean logo shirt on for the photos.  If it is a sports shirt day students will need 
to have both shirts at school. 
 
 

School Council Elections 
We have conducted our ballot for the School Council elections.  Our successful candidates 
for council are David Frost, Fiona Van Heeswyk, Nina Morris and Gareth Whitten.  We 
congratulate these councillors and we look forward to our first meeting on the 21st March. 
 
 
 
Eggstravaganza 
Please sign up at http://si gnup.com/go/jURxPBy to help out at your class stall.  We are looking 
forward to a fun packed day of sharing in our community.  Further information is available under the 
GNPA section. 
 
 
 
 
                         Χcont/3 
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ICAS 
This testing is a multiple choice test that is not used by our school for teaching or reporting purposes.  It is a parent 
choice activity.  Due to constraints of administration of the tests we will be able to offer the following in 2018: 
Writing years 3-6 
English years 3-6 
Mathematics years 3-6 
Science years 3-6 
 
If you would like your child to participate, please complete the permission slip (over the page) and return it, with 
payment to the school no later than 21st of March.  
 
 
Sue Dean and Priscilla Salter. 

 

DIVISI ONAL SWIMMING RESULTS:   
 
The students had a fun day at Divisional Swimming yesterday with some great 

results. 
 

-FTGN 3rd in 9/10 Boys freestyle relay -Jake F, Jack H, Josh B and Jerome B. 

-FTGN 3rd in 11 Boys freestyle relay - James H, Archie N, Patrick W, Sanden B. 
-Niamh H 3rd in 9/10 Girls Breaststroke. 

 
Well done to all of the competitors. Thank you to all of our parent helpers for driving 

students. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARTICIPATION IN THE QUIET TIME PROGRAM 
Dear Parents, 
We have had an overwhelming response of interest in the Quiet time program. At this stage we 
will be running 5 sessions across all age groups to accommodate numbers. If your child misses 
out this term, please be assured we are aware of your concerns and we will be offering more 
sessions throughout the year and will advise you in due course.  
Kind regards, 
Priscilla Salter   
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2018 ICAS Permission Form 
 
 
Please return this form with your payment, to your school no later than 21st of March 
 
 
 
I give permission for my child, 
                              
                 (childôs name)     (grade) 
 

to participate in the following 2018 ICAS assessments. 
 
Please select the subjects you would like your child to participate in: 
 

Subject/Paper 
School 

Year 
Official Sitting Date Participation Fee (incl. GST) 

Fee 
Enclosed 

Science 3-6 29 May 2018 $9.90 
 

Writing 3-6 14 June 2018 $13.20 
 

English 3-6 31 July 2018 $9.90 
 

Mathematics 3-6 14 August 2018 $9.90 
 

 
  TOTAL 

 

 
Students must sit on the official sitting date for each subject to be eligible for UNSW medals.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Please find enclosed for payment of the total fee.  
 
                                            Amount 
 

                 
 

 
Name of Parent/Guardian               Date 
 

 
 

 
Signature of Parent/Guardian 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 of  

$ 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week: 
(Ending Friday 23 February 2018) 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Class Student  Reason 

5/6S 
Mr Sutherland 

Aria W-D For standing up to her peers and encouraging them to do the right thing 

5/6K 
Ms Kabris  

Jasmine B 
For always pursuing your personal best and encouraging others to do the 
same.  Well done J 

5/6F 
Mr Fielding 

Phoenix G For helping others in need and in the Enviro Centre 

5/6B 
Miss Brown 

Lucy MacF CƻǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ōǊŀǾŜǊȅ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ ƎŜƳ J 

3/4S 
Mrs Sutherland 

Reiley W 
For making strong decisions about his learning when finding a place to sit 
or work 

3/4R 
Mrs Scanlon 

Jarryd M For being so consistent in reading every night and using his diary so well 

3/4F 
Mrs Flanagan 

Cooper B For the great effort he put into his Winter Olympics Information report 

3/4D 
Mrs Denman 

Jazmin M 
For asking and answering such interesting questions with our guest 
speakers this week 

3/4A 
aǊ 5Ω!ǊƎŜƴƛƻ 

Gabbie S For making excellent learning decisions in class!  Well done 

1/2O 
aƛǎǎ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

Ryan M For showing his best version of himself at our Ambleside Excursion 

1/2K 
Ms Keltie 

Seb W 
For always following the golden rule.  You are such a warm and friendly 
member of 1/2K! 

1/2I 
Ms Iverach 

Hannah M For being very brave and having a go with her learning 

1/2G 
Miss Gonzales 

Alison A For using the play is the way language so well this week in all areas 

1/2C 
Mr Chamberlain 

River G 
For settling well into her new school and being a superstar in the 
classroom 

Prep/1L 
Miss Locking 

Olivia L 
For always doing the right thing in class and always doing her personal 
best 

Prep Z 
Miss Zebisch 

Amelie G For working so hard on her writing this week 

Prep C 
Miss Cichowicz 

Scarlette L 
For a great explanation of her vet she built and how she changed it to 
make it better 

P.E. 
Miss Atkinson 

Isaac A For being persistent and mastering basketball dribbling skills 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week: 
(Ending Friday 02 March 2018) 

 
 

WE ARE COLLECTING THE COLES VOUCHERS TO RECEIVE FREE 
SPORTS GEAR FOR THE SCHOOL: IF YOU ARE SHOPPING AT COLES 

PLEASE COLLECT THE VOUCHERS AND BRING THEM INTO THE 

SCHOOL.  We also have a collection box at Coles 
Boronia to drop straight into.  

Many thanks for your help!  
 

 

 
 

Class Student  Reason 

5/6S 
Mr Sutherland 

Noah K For looking for opportunities to extend himself during Maths sessions 

5/6K 
Ms Kabris  

Hayden P 
For consistently challenging himself in his learning and asking for help 
when he needs it 

5/6F 
Mr Fielding 

Sebastyn B For contributing positively to class discussions.  Keep it up Seb! 

5/6B 
Miss Brown 

Scarlett H For consistently being a positive role model ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ ǎǘŀǊΗ 

3/4S 
Mrs Sutherland 

Trey B For his positive approach to all tasks and his general attitude 

3/4R 
Mrs Scanlon 

Cameron W For his excellent research on the Peregrine Falcon in his passions project 

3/4F 
Mrs Flanagan 

Bella B For demonstrating resilience during some challenging situations 

3/4D 
Mrs Denman 

Cameron K For chairing an excellent class meeting.  A job well done! 

3/4A 
(Mrs Alenson) 
aǊ 5Ω!ǊƎŜƴƛƻ 

Shaun B For working hard on choosing good learning spots.  Well done mate! 

1/2O 
aƛǎǎ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

Tom K For persisting with his writing and doing a great job!  Well done 

1/2K 
Ms Keltie 

Brax T 
For following directions quickly and for helping to create a strong 
learning environment 

1/2I 
Ms Iverach 

Tom F 
For being an enthusiastic member of our school community.  Thanks for 
helping to preserve our grounds 

1/2G 
Miss Gonzales 

Toby S For working hard on his writing.  Keep at it.  Well done 

1/2C 
Mr Chamberlain 

Talwyn G 
For working hard to choose good learning partners and achieve your 
personal best.  Keep it up 

Prep/1L 
Miss Locking 

Adam F For working hard to listen for sounds and do his personal best in writing 

Prep Z 
Miss Zebisch 

Jackson H For working hard to listen for sounds and include them in his writing 

Prep C 
Miss Cichowicz 

Keira W 
CƻǊ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ƨƻō ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ 
in the story 
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 ¢ƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ tǊŜƳƛŜǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ is open from March!  
YŜŜǇ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǇ ǘƻ Řŀte information.   
Visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  
 

The 2018 Premiers' Reading Challenge can be accessed once your child is registered. 

Registration forms are available soon with the newsletter.  
 

The Premiersô Reading Challenge encourages children to read a set number of books over the year and 

record their efforts online. Itôs a great way to get young people talking about reading with their friends 

and pushing themselves to read as many book as they can. 
 

Take the Challenge. Read great books that you choose from the booklists and others of interest.  

 

Meeting the Challenge: 

Prep ï Year 2 30 books 20 or more 

Year 3 ï Year 9 15 books 10 or more 

 

Challenge Classroom Helpers 

As it takes time to enter the students into the Challenge data base, on the website, we need one parent 

classroom helper for each class. Training will be available (TBA). Basic computer skills are required.  

Helping would involve maybe 1 hour per week, in a time that suits you (and in consultation with the 

grade teacher). You will need to have a current óWorking with childrenô check. Fill in form below, if you 

can help. 

 

#éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 

2018 Victorian Premierôs Reading Challenge                  Helper Nomination Form 
 

I would be interested in being a Grade Challenge helper, for the grade listed below:    
 

Parentôs Full Name (Print): _______________________________________________________ 

 

Parentôs Day-Time Phone Contact:  _______________________  /   ______________________ 

 

Parentôs email Contact (Print): _____________________________________________________   

 

PREFERRED  GRADE (Eg: 1/2C) _________    NAME OF CHILD: ______________________ 
 

In the meantime, have a look at the website: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc  
 
Wendy Barr  
(Literacy Intervention Teacher) 

 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc
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JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL: 
Dear Parents, 
Next week on Friday the 16th of March our school will 
participate in the National Day of Action called Bullying. NO 
WAY! Junior School Council reps  have gone around to all 
the classes to explain about this day including what it is and what it means. The 
purpose of our chats was to explain the difference between poor behaviour and 
bullying. Next week wrist bands will be handed out and we hope to get a photo of 
everyone holding their wrist bands proudly in the air at assembly.  
 
Aria and Douglas  
(on behalf of Junior School Council)  
 
 

òTHANK YOU BUSY BEES!ó 
 

A big òthank-youó needs to go to the Working Bee Team who came on Sunday   25th February to help out in 
our school grounds.  It was one of our best turnouts in a very long time.  And it wasnõt too hot or too cold ð 
just right! 
 

Once again an amazing amount of work was completed including gutter curb cleaning, sweeping cobwebs 
from buildings, pruning, leaf raking, blowing of open spaces, spreading sand in the new mud kitchen, bike shed 
clean up, storm water pits cleared of debris, litter removal, mulching, mulching and some more mulching! 
 

The following people achieved an incredible amount of work during the morning:  
 

* Gareth Whitten, Bronwyn Saville and family  
* the Loader family 
* Nat Harvey and her boys  
* the Calderon family  
* the Jonesõ family 
* the Beard family 
* Mrs Scanlon 
* the Kennealy family 
* the Briggs family 
* the Anchen family  
* Tracy & Hope Wheatley  
* the Phillips family 
* J. Critchlow  
* the van Heeswyk family  
* Jack Mahlstedt, and  
* Mrs Dean and Mrs Salter for supplying morning tea.   
 

Hopefully I have remembered everyone and have your names spelt correctly!   
 

Well Done Team!   
Kind Regards, Fiona and the Buildings & Grounds Committee 
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